


GOSNOLD CONSERVATION COMMISSION
December 8, 2023

Meeting took place at Gosnold Town Hall and via Zoom.

Meeting open @ 10:30 AM.

In person: David Warr, Lisa Wright, Seth Garfield

Via Zoom: Wyatt Garfield, Chris Hart

There was discussion about the oil release from an exterior oil tank that occurred at Seth Garfield’s property in September 2019.  A WPA Emergency Certificate was filed at that time.  An Immediate Response Action as required by Mass DEP included: installation of silt fences, haybales and/or wattles at the immediate limits of the work area, soil excavation, free phase oil and groundwater recovery, placement of maintenance absorbent pads and booms, application of absorbents, installation of groundwater monitoring wells.  The members of the Conservation Commission are satisfied with the action taken by 
Common Sense Environmental including the Release Notification Form which was submitted to Mass DEP.  No further action by Seth Garfield is required by the Gosnold Conservation Commission. 

David Warr and Lisa Wright will send out signature pages to the other Conservation Commission members for requested Certificates of Compliance for the water project and the stormwater drainage project.

Meeting schedule: February 9, March 8, April 19, May 13.

A motion was made to adjourn.  Duly seconded.  Meeting adjourned at 11:08 AM.





